Summit Township Sewer Authority

Monthly Business Meeting
November 30, 2023


SUMMIT TOWNSHIP SEWER AUTHORITY

MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETING

NOVEMBER 30, 2023


The regular monthly business meeting of the Summit Township Sewer Authority was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 9:07 a.m. at the Sewer Authority Building, 8890 Old French Road, Erie, Pennsylvania.

Present: Chris Fette, Chairman; Michael Rose, Vice Chairman; Laban Marsh, Secretary; Mark Welka, Treasurer; Michael Andrus, Asst. Secretary; William C. Steff, P.E., Manager; Solicitor George Joseph, The Quinn Law Firm; Jeff Kordes, P.E., Greenman-Pedersen; Chris Hodge, Asst. Project Manager/GIS Technologist; and Caitlyn Haener, Administrative Supervisor. Visitors: None. 
Motion by Mr. Andrus, seconded by Mr. Welka, to approve the minutes of the October 26, 2023, Regular Business Meeting. Vote 5/0.

Motion by Mr. Rose, seconded by Mr. Andrus, to approve the Treasurer’s Report as submitted to and reviewed by all Board members. Vote 5/0.
Motion by Mr. Rose, seconded by Mr. Marsh, to approve the Expenditure Report as submitted to and reviewed by all Board members. Vote 5/0.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Solicitor Joseph reported that he has been working with Manager Steff on the Banister Temporary Lateral Agreement. Solicitor Joseph deferred discussion to the Manager’s Report.
Solicitor Joseph reported that he has been working with Manager Steff to revise the Personnel Code. Solicitor Joseph reported that he has also been working with Manager Steff to review the retirement benefit calculations for Foreman McAtee. Solicitor Joseph deferred discussion to the Manager’s Report.
ENGINEER’S REPORT
Engineer Kordes reported that the Old Perry Highway Relief Contract 1 will require a change order for the installation of three air valves north of the Route 97 Lift Station. Engineer Kordes reports that the cost estimate was $46,967.00 provided by Konzel Construction. Engineer Kordes and Engineer Fails reviewed the manufacturer’s specs to confirm that the air valves recommended by Konzel are appropriate. 

Motion by Mr. Rose, seconded by Mr. Marsh, to approve Change Order 2 on Old Perry Highway Relief Contract 1 in the amount of $46,967.00 for the installation of three air valves. Vote 5/0. 

Engineer Kordes added that, under the Old Perry Highway Relief Contract 1, the issue with the meter chamber has yet to be resolved. Engineer Kordes explained that Engineer Fails is conducting an evaluation of the flume operation to determine minimum and maximum measurements, and ways to reduce turbulence within the structures on site. 
Engineer Kordes reported that he has been working on Old Perry Highway Relief Contract 2 – Electrical. Engineer Kordes explained that he has drafted Change Order #1 in the amount of $3,058.31 to incorporate the Penelec requirements. Engineer Kordes has reviewed the change order with Engineer Haque.

Motion by Mr. Rose, seconded by Mr. Andrus, to approve Change Order 1 on Old Perry Highway Relief Contract 2 in the amount of $3,058.31 to incorporate requirements from Penelec. Vote 5/0. 
Engineer Kordes reported that he has reviewed Old Perry Highway Relief Contract 2 Payment Application 1 from Church & Murdock Electric in the amount of $2,525.40 for stored materials. Engineer Kordes advised that the Authority is not required to pay for stored materials under the contract, and Church & Murdock has not claimed hardship. Manager Steff advised that the Board may want to consider approving the payment because Penelec has delayed the project start date and the amount requested is small. Discussion ensued.
Motion by Mr. Rose, seconded by Mr. Marsh, to approve Payment Application #1 from Church and Murdock Electric in the amount of $2525.40. Vote 5/0. 
Engineer Kordes reported that the preliminary design for the Route 97 Surge Detention Facility drafted by Engineer Yurisic is being developed into a final design. Manager Steff added that the Authority has applied for a grant for the project, but the date of the potential grant award has been delayed. 
Engineer Kordes reported that under the Oliver Road Gravity Replacement contract GPI provided comments to the EADS group regarding the proposed reroute. Engineer Kordes commented that by increasing the depth at I-90 the Old Oliver Lift Station could be eliminated. Manager Steff responded to a question from Solicitor Joseph that the EADS group is handling the easements for the proposed reroute. Discussion ensued. Engineer Kordes reported that a determination was emailed to Terra Works on November 13, 2023, which stated that the investigation revealed that 85% of the pipe installed is impaired, meaning that there are defects that impede flow and reduce capacity, therefore it must be replaced. Discussion ensued. 
Engineer Kordes reported that the as-builts for the Oliver Road Lift Station, the Oliver Road Forcemain, and the Five Points Roundabout have been delivered to the Authority. 

MANAGER’S REPORT
Manager Steff presented the Interjurisdictional Agreement signed by the McKean Township Supervisors in favor of Joseph and Dawn Banister. Manager Steff recommends that the Authority enter into the Agreement to allow a temporary lateral connection to serve Mr. Banister’s property at 3301 Flower Road, McKean.

Motion by Mr. Rose, seconded by Mr. Andrus, to enter into the Interjurisdictional Agreement with McKean Township Supervisors. Vote 5/0. 

Manager Steff presented a standard Temporary Sewer Connection Agreement signed by Joseph and Dawn Banister to serve 3301 Flower Road, McKean. 

Motion by Mr. Welka, seconded by Mr. Marsh, to approve the Temporary Sewer Connection Agreement to serve 3301 Flower Road, McKean. 
Vote 5/0. 

Manager Steff presented the revised Personnel Code, drafted with assistance from Solicitor Joseph. Manager Steff explained that he emailed the proposed changes to the Personnel Committee for their review in advance. Manager Steff read a brief summary of the changes: paid holidays updated to match the Township; vacation carryover limited to ten days; documentation required for illnesses lasting five consecutive days or more; no compensation for unused sick time if terminated for cause; employees shall be required to submit to drug and alcohol testing after an accident at work when there is reasonable suspicion; new hires in certain positions will be required to undergo pre-employment drug screening; grammar and terminology updates; new employees are eligible for some vacation in the first year after a ninety-day introductory period. Discussion ensued.
Motion by Mr. Rose, seconded by Mr. Andrus, to adopt the proposed Personnel Code as revised and reviewed by Solicitor Joseph. Vote 5/0. 

Manager Steff reported that Vice Chairman Michael Rose’s term on the Authority Board will expire on December 31, 2023. Manager Steff advised that Mr. Rose has indicated that he is willing to serve another five-year term. Manager Steff recommends that the Board approve and sign a letter to the Supervisors recommending the reappointment of Mr. Rose. 

Motion by Mr. Marsh, seconded by Mr. Andrus, to approve and sign a letter to the Summit Supervisors recommending the reappointment of Mr. Rose. Vote Y-CF,LM,MW,MA/N-0/Abstain-MR. 

Manager Steff reported that STSA Foreman Martin McAtee plans to retire on January 5, 2024. Foreman McAtee submitted a retirement plan and also requested that to keep his iPhone 11 and the telephone number associated with it. The cellphone is four years old. After retirement, the telephone number will be transferred to a private service plan, not paid by the Authority. Manager Steff and Solicitor Joseph have reviewed the calculation of benefits Foreman McAtee will receive upon retirement to confirm that they are consistent with the Personnel Code. Manager Steff recommended that, in consideration of forty-five years of service to the Township and Sewer Authority, the Board approve Foreman McAtee’s retirement plan, including a cash-out of his benefits under the Personnel Code and the request to transfer his cellphone and the telephone number. 

Motion by Mr. Welka, seconded by Mr. Rose, to approve Foreman McAtee’s retirement plan. Vote 5/0. 
Manger Steff reported that the Authority is searching for a replacement for Administrative Supervisor Haener. Manager Steff explained that a job advertisement has been posted through GoErie and Administrative Supervisor Haener has received several applications from qualified candidates. Administrative Supervisor Haener added that she has five candidates scheduled for interviews. Discussion ensued. 
Mr. Rose left the meeting at 10:14 a.m.

NEW BUSINESS 
With no further business to come before the Board, Mr. Welka motioned to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Marsh. Vote 4/0.
Chairman Fette adjourned the meeting at 10:16 a.m.
Respectfully submitted by,
Caitlyn Haener

Administrative Supervisor   
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